FAMILY EDUCATIONAL RIGHTS AND PRIVACY ACT (FERPA)

Santa Barbara City College maintains student records and privacy in accordance with the
Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA).

The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act sets forth requirements regarding the privacy of
student records. FERPA protects students' rights to inspect and review their education records, to
request to amend their educational records, and to limit disclosure of personally identifiable
information contained in education records.

Student education records are defined as records, files, documents and other materials that
contain information directly related to a student and are maintained by the institution or by a
party acting for the institution. Education records are NOT: sole possession records, law
enforcement unit records, employment records, medical records, or post-attendance records.

The college may disclose information without student consent to the following:

e To college faculty, staff and administrators with a legitimate educational interest in the
information.

e Inresponse to a request for directory information.

To Federal, State and local education authorities involving an audit, evaluation or

compliance with education programs.

Agents acting on behalf of the college (i.e. National Student Clearinghouse).

In connection with processing financial aid.

Accrediting organizations.

To comply with a judicial order or subpoena.

In connection with a health or safety emergency if the information will assist in resolving
the emergency.

All currently enrolled and former SBCC students, regardless of age, are protected under FERPA.

Visit www.shcc.edu/ferpa for complete information regarding SBCC and FERPA.
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